
 

A Reflection from Bringing Home the Word... 

 

Compassion and Companions 

By Fr. John Bartunek, LC, SThD 
 

Eating together brings people into a basic common space and activity that 
serves as a catalyst for mutual knowledge and growth in intimacy. When we 
share a meal, we share our presence and our vulnerability. There is no perfect 
person. We are all incomplete. And that’s OK. It’s how we are designed.  
 

While our family gatherings during the holiday season are filled with shared meals, we also know that 
family gettogethers are not always characterized by unadulterated joy. The dysfunctions at work in 
our relationships can’t hide so well during those times of companionship. The wounds and the 
unresolved misunderstandings are often exposed when we come together to share a common table.  
 

As children we often experience only the good side of those family gatherings. That’s how I 
remember it. Every year, a member of my family would host everyone. How I used to look forward 
to each gathering! Seeing my cousins, playing games, sitting around with the adults while they talked 
and laughed, exploring my uncle’s house or Grandmother’s apartment building with my sisters. The 
food was a big attraction, too.  
 

I vividly remember sitting at the grownups’ table and gazing with fond affection at everyone. I really 
didn’t understand everything they were talking about, but there was my grandmother’s wise face, my 
aunt’s sparkling eyes, my uncle’s mischievous smile, and my dad’s tough but somehow comforting 
solemnity. It didn’t occur to me to criticize them. I accepted them and they accepted me. We were 
unique, companions on a special day. And that was delightful. This is the attitude we should take 
with us into the world. An acceptance, not necessarily of others’ actions, but of their being members 
of our family.  
 
Source: Winter Meditations, © 2016, Liguori Publications. © 2017 Liguori Publications, One Liguori Drive, Liguori, MO 63057. 1-800-

325-9521. Liguori.org. Design: John Krus. Scripture quotations in this publication are from New American Bible, revised edition, © 
2010, 1991, 1986, 1970 Confraternity of Christian Doctrine, Washington, DC. Pope Francis quotation is used with permission and 
copyright © 2017 Libreria Editrice Vaticana. For licensing information, call 1-800-488-0488. All rights reserved. Distribution rights 

granted only to license holders. BHW001 
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 7th Sunday in Ordinary Time - February 19th, 2017 

                                                 

Advertising Opportunity 
 

The Cathedral of the Holy Family pictorial advertising committee announces that there is 

now an opportunity for you as a company, business, business person or organization to 

advertise in the parish pictorial directory that is presently being put together.  
 

The parish pictorial advertising gives you the ability to reach all parishioners that are 

participating. We would invite you to contact Bernie Klein at: (306) 222-0941 or by emailing 

bernard.klein@shaw.ca for more information. We look forward to hearing from you.  

mailto:bernard.klein@shaw.ca
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS: This weekend is Family Day weekend which was designed to break up 
the two long months of winter after the Christmas season and to recognize the importance of the family unit. As 
with charity, so with love, it all should start at home. We should be reminded that registration for summer activities 
is now in progress throughout the community organizations. Get the young ones involved for health and social 
skills. As always, our breakfast captains, Pat Daily and John Benesh, with the many volunteers from St. Joseph High 

School, put together another famous breakfast which was enjoyed by our parishioners and friends. Thank you brother Knights. 
Coffee is served after all morning Masses thanks to Violet and Daryl Pitka. The next Sundae-Sunday is on February 26th. Our next 
meeting is on Tuesday, February 21st. Just matters with some urgency will be discussed and the balance will be a social. The 1st 
degree team is scheduled to hold a practice. For those wishing to advance to the 2nd and 3rd degree, the event will be held in 
Davidson on March 12th. Contact Andy Wilson at: (306) 249-0285. The Dine, Dance, and Auction event is coming up on 
Saturday, February 25th. For tickets contact Louis Roth at: (306) 259-2764. If you are one of those who has dues outstanding, 
please contact our financial secretary and make arrangements. Every organization needs members, especially those that pay their 
dues. Continue with your prayers for world peace.  

 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE: Inspired by the Spirit, Women Respond to God’s Call. Thank you 
to Arlene and Shirley Ostertag who have agreed to become Christian Family Life chairpersons and to Margot de la 
Gorgendiere (welcome to her as a new transfer from Edmonton) who has agreed to be Resolutions chairperson. 
Please go to the Government of Canada website to sign the petition e-673  that asks to Amend the Canada Health 
Act to include home care as an insured health service. Please sign up for photos for the Parish Directory. It would 

be great to see all of our members represented in the directory. Members can continue to forward prayer requests to Diane 
Waldbillig who has agreed to continue this valuable service. This is an election year for the CWL Clothing Depot board. Please 
consider letting your name stand for election. Please let Avis or Alice know if you are interested by February 28th. Because of 
your great support the depot was able to give out $30,000.00 in donations to local charities in the 2016. Did you 
know: February 20th is the World Day of Social Justice, to promote peaceful relationships between people. Please pray: For 
comfort of the afflicted; that all those who are afflicted, especially the poor, refugees and the marginalized, may find welcome and 
comfort in our communities; for all those that are travelling during this February break, may they all return safely and if you are 
staying nearby, may you have a restful week off. 
 

REFUGEE COMMITTEE: We are currently looking for volunteers to come forward to be part of our Holy Family Refugee 
Committee. There are many ways to be involved. If you are interested, please sign up at the concierge desk on Sunday, or by calling 
the parish office during the week: (306) 659-5800.  
 

HIGH SCHOOL VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY: All high school students are invited to consider volunteering as 
leaders for our Junior and Intermediate Youth Groups this semester. This is a great opportunity to complete your Christian Service 
Hours. Training will be provided. If you would like to volunteer, please join us for a leadership training session on Tuesday, 
February 28th from 3:30 - 4:30 pm. Please R.S.V.P. to Amanda if you plan to attend: amanda@holyfamilycathedral.ca. 
 

MOM'S MORNING OUT (MMO): Join us on Tuesday, February 21st from 9:30—noon. We have Holy Yoga instructed 
by Diane Waldbillig starting at 10:15 am. To follow, some visiting and snacks while our kids play! This is school break week, so 
hopefully some teachers & students can join in our fun! See you there!  
 

HOLY YOGA: Classes create a space for relaxation and rest in simple prayer and movement. This is our last week of classes for 
our winter session, ending on February 25th. This coming week, we will have classes as usual on Monday and Thursday evening at 
7:00 pm and Tuesday and Saturday mornings at 9:30 am. Spring session begins March 27th with classes on Mondays, 
Tuesdays, and Thursdays. For more information or to pre-register, contact Diane at: dianew@holyyoga.net or 306-370-6682. 
For more information or to pre-register, contact Diane at: (306) 370-6682 or dianew@holyyoga.net.   
 

FOREVER IN MOTION FITNESS CLASSES FOR OLDER ADULTS: Combine stretching, cardio and 
resistance exercise in free classes on Mondays and Thursdays at 10:00 am in Holy Family’s Hall. There will be no class on 
Family Day, February 20. For more information, please contact: Rosalie (306) 652-5028 or Sally (306) 249-2029.  
 

FRIENDSHIP INN: Thank you to the volunteers who joined us on Friday, February 17th to serve breakfast at Friendship 
Inn. Our next volunteer opportunity is on Monday, March 27th from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm. Please call the parish office for more 
details: (306) 659-5800. 

                     Creative Loitering 
 

Everyone is welcome to drop in on Thursdays from 10:00 am 

until 12 noon in the Area of Welcome near the fireplace. Coffee 

and tea will be provided. Come for a cup of friendship. 

Our time is to form community. We are Holy Family. 

 

Ash Wednesday Liturgies: Wednesday, March 1st 
 

10:30 am—St. Joseph's High School 

1:00 pm—Elementary Schools 

7:00 pm—Parish  

*All are welcome to attend any Mass. 



 
 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY MINISTRIES: Volunteers for liturgical ministries are needed on Ash Wednesday, March 1st at the 
7:00pm Mass. There are sign-up sheets on a flip chart by the concierge desk. Please put your name down for a Ministry. Your 
service is greatly appreciated.  

 

LAY FORMATION ALUMNI GATHERING: Calling all Lay Formation grads from Holy Family! Come and 
meet other Holy Family Lay Formation alumni on Wednesday, February 22nd from 7:00 – 8:00 pm as we gather around 
the fireplace in the Area of Welcome. The Lay Formation Alumni Association want your feedback. 
 

2016 TAX RECEIPTS AND ENVELOPES: If you have not already done so, please pick up your 2016 Tax Receipts 
and/or your 2017 envelopes from the table in the Welcome Area.  
 

DINE, DANCE AND AUCTION: The Knights of Columbus in Support of Life Committee is hosting a fundraising Dinner 
Dance and Auction on Saturday, February 25th. The proceeds from this event will support Saskatoon Pregnancy Option Centre, 
Teen Aid, Rachael's Vineyard, Fountain of Hope, Silent No More, Alliance for Life, and Campaign Life Coalition Sask. Tickets are 
$35 each or $250 for a table of eight. Tickets will be available at the Knights of Columbus table by the fireplace after the 9:00 am 
and 11:30 am Masses on Sunday or from the parish office during the week.  
 

SWING INTO SPRING FASHION SHOW: The Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools Foundation is pleased to 
invite you to the 17thannual ‘Swing into Spring’ Fashion Show & Dinner on Thursday, May 4th at Prairieland Park – Hall B. 
Once again, plans are well under way for a fabulous evening of fun, food, fashions, camaraderie and great prizes. Support 
Catholic school division employees as they step out of their traditional roles to walk the runway in the latest spring fashions. 
Please check the poster displayed on the parish bulletin board. Early Bird tickets purchased before February 28th, 2017 are 
$65.00 each or $70.00 after February 28th. Tickets are available through the Foundation office. Phone: (306) 659-7003, Fax: 659-
2013, or Email: catholicschoolsfoundation@gscs.ca. Your presence helps us put faith in education. 
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                              Update and Revisions to Youth Ministry 
 

In the month of January, Amanda and the Youth Ministry team attempted to recruit more student, parent, adult, 

and young adult volunteers to assist with the Tuesday night Youth Group programs. In order to run our 

programming, we need one legal adult for every eight underage youth. Unfortunately, we have not reached this goal.  
 

Due to a lack of parent and adult volunteers, we have had to make revisions to our Tuesday night Youth Group 

Schedules. We will now be starting both the Junior and Intermediate Youth Group programs in March, in hopes of 

gaining more parent involvement and/or adult volunteers. For a full, revised youth ministry schedule, please visit the parish website 

and download: YG Calendar Winter/Spring 2017 (under parish forms). 
 

High School Leadership Training Opportunity:  

Tuesday, February 28th from 3:30 - 4:30pm 

Any high school aged youth that are interested in assisting 

with Tuesday night youth groups are welcome to attend!  

Please RSVP with Amanda 
 

To inquire about volunteering for youth ministry, please 

contact Amanda McQuaid. 

      Contact Amanda McQuaid, Youth Minister, at:  

                            HFYoucath  

       HFYoucath 

 HFYoucath 

 amanda@holyfamilycathedral.ca 

 Work: 306-659-5804  Cell: 306-717-0085 (text only, please) 

Living Every Day With  
Passion and Purpose Event 

 

"Our lives genuinely improve only when we 
become better people today than we were 
yesterday; the destiny of the world is 
wrapped up in this deep personal quest."  
 

Join us on March 24th and 25th for one of 
our Living Every Day With Passion & 
Purpose events. Itôs not your typical church 
event! It has been a life-changing event for 
tens of thousands of people.  
 

The cost is $30 and includes a workbook, 
lunch, supper and social. The event runs on 
March 24th (6:30 - 9:00 pm) and March 25th 
(8:30 am - 7:00 pm). 
 

For more information or tickets contact Lise 
Durette at: (306) 374-4334 or Wayne 
Koshman at: (306) 381-3330. Tickets are 
also available from the parish office.  

 
2017 VBS Director 

Needed 

 
We are currently seeking a 2017 
Vacation Bible School Director to 
work with a team of volunteers to  
co-ordinate and lead a week-long 

VBS program this summer (dates to 
be determined). 

 

The VBS program is for children who 
will be going into Kindergarten up to 

grade 5 (in the fall of 2017) and 
runs from 9:00 am until 12 noon. 

 

If you are interested, please contact 
David Polzen at: (306) 659-5800 or 
dpolzen@holyfamilycathedral.ca, or 

contact Jennifer Kostyk at: 
jenniferkostyk@yahoo.ca 

 

Parish Pictorial 
Directory 

 
 

We are still booking photo sessions 
for the following weeks:  

 

  March 13th — 17th 
  March 21st — 25th 
  April 25th — 29th 
  May 15th — 19th 
 

Please sign up in the Welcome Area 
on Sunday or by calling the parish 
office during the week: (306) 659-
5800. 
 
Thank you to everyone who has 
already had their photo taken or 
booked an appointment! 

mailto:catholicschoolsfoundation@gscs.ca


                              WEEK AT A GLANCE 
 

Mon Feb 20th  Family Day—Parish Office Closed 
    Holy Yoga                                                   7:00pm 
 
Tue Feb 21st  Mom’s Morning Out                                     9:30am 
    Holy Yoga                                                   9:30am 
    No 12:15pm Mass 
    Knights of Columbus Meeting                       7:30pm 
           
Wed Feb 22nd   Mass (+Charlotte Kohlman)                        12:15pm 
    Springs of Living Water     7:00pm 
    Lay Formation Alumni Gathering                   7:00pm 
      
Thurs Feb 23rd   Craft Guild                                                  9:30am 
    Creative Loitering                                      10:00am 
    Forever in Motion                                      10:00am 
    Small Christian Community Prayer              10:00am 
    Mass (Troy, Domonique & Anne Corbett)     12:15pm 
    Golden Age Club                                        1:30pm 
    Eucharistic Adoration                             7:00pm 
    Holy Yoga                  7:00pm 
 
Fri Feb 24th        Mass at Sherbrooke(+Denise Hounjet-Roth)10:00am 
    Mass (Gerald Barrie)                                 12:15pm 
 
Sat Feb 25th   Holy Yoga                 9:30am 
                 Reconciliation                 11:00am 
    Dine, Dance, Auction                                       5:30pm 

Baptism (Infants): P lease contact    
Andy Korvemaker.    

Christian Initiation (RCIA): Please 
contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Confirmation and First Eucharist:   
Please contact Andy Korvemaker. 

Marriage: Contact Father David at 
least one year prior to the anticipated 
date of marriage.  

Marriage Preparation: March 3rd 
& 4th, 2017. Please call the parish 
office at (306) 659-5800. 

Reconciliation:11:00am - 11:30am 
on Saturdays or by appointment. 
 

Communion to Homebound &    
Elderly: Contact Garth Horn. 
 

Facility Rentals: Jim Nakoneshny 
jim@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
 

To add people to the prayer list:  
please contact the Parish Office     
during the week at (306) 659-5800. 

 

 The Sick 

Emery Hirsch                   Cecil Dust              

Tony Carreiro             Al Molle 

Delores Wolfe                     Nash Jacob 

David Pitka                  Blanche Ulrich 

Margaret Gartner   Rose Boechler 

Filomena Santoro          Owen Stephens           

Nolan Barnes             David Casavant             

Kate Gardner               Dale White                     

Mary Martinez                   Allan Ecker                 

Kayden Kot             Robbie Medernach         

Cheryl Crofford              Fr. Les Paquin                                                                              

Preston Dyck                         Ron Ecker              

Marie-Anne Kuckartz         Diane Boehm                

Deb Silbernagel                  Brie Phillips           

Rosemarie Labrecque            Melody Hill                           

Rico Pana                   Robert Pellizzari             

Robyn Stimson          James Anderson                  

 

Recently Deceased 

 

Stanley Leffler               
 

Stewardship Corner 
 

In todayõs first reading, the Israelites are 

urged to love their neighbors as themselves. 

In the Gospel, Jesus spells out how we are 

to do that ñ to give generously to those 

who ask of us and not to turn our backs on 

those who seek to borrow. 

 

Follow us on Twitter 
 

Holy Family @weareholyfamily 
 

Fr. David @FrDavid1 
 

Andy Korvemaker @akorvemaker 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE – February 26th, 2017  
MINISTRY 9:00 AM 11:30 AM 6:30 PM 

Coordinator Glen B Reg B Gerard O 

Greeters 

 
 

Ushers 
 
 

Concierge 

Desk Minister 

Heather F     Margie D 

Terry C         Renee C 
 

Bernard K    Gailene K 

Marina P        Donna B 

 

Gene W 

Linda M    Samantha M     

Robert M  Matthew M  
 

Tom S          Nathan S 

Allan R       Sharleen D 

 

Shelly T 

Cathy S 

Melanie W 
 

Lynn O 

Gerard O 

 

Greg M 

Altar Servers John Paul W 

Victoria P 

Elizabeth W 

Katerina W 

Dana R 

Taylor R 

Tristan W 

Alexis  W 

Kirstyn R 

Claire S 

Spencer M 

Kailen M 

Commentator Rosalie L Lillian R Keiran K 

Lectors Tom F 

Keith D M 

Phil M 

Adrienne B 

_______ 

Theresa R 

Extra 

Ordinary 

Ministers of 

Communion 

Linda B        Doreen C 

Solange B      Alyssa M 

Pat B                 Bob B 

Colleen G       Larry G            

Ken M              Lise M             

David F             Mark I           

Daniel M          Joise G                

Carine P        ______ 

Dianne M          Jean F 

Ella H             Angie B 

Mariette M-B      Tim J 

Heather D     Gwen K 

Raymond B        Gil W 

Pat L               Diane L 

Ted L              Naty M 

Brian R           Tracy H 

Fay S-V 

Tammy S 

Doug S 

Cathy S 

Mikayla G 

Lee O 

_______ 

_______ 

Children’s  

Liturgy 

Team 1:      Amanda A 

Alyssa C         Trina G 

Emily K        Martine B 

Team 3:       Mandy W 

Anne-Marie C  Jillian R 

Amanda & Deandra S 

Samantha P 

Claire S 

Year to Date Cash Flow - December 31st, 2016 

Sunday Collections (Pre-Authorized Giving Included) 

Loose Collections 

Other Revenue  

Less: Expenses 

Less: Mortgage Payments (Principal & Interest) 

(Deficit)  
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$    777,874 

84,099 

457,974 

1,222,728 

   $      140,293 

($     43,074) 

Remaining Debt as of December 31st, 2016:   $2,631,968 


